

TOWN OF LAKE LURE • P.O. BOX 255 • LAKE LURE, N.C. 28746 • 704/625-9983 • 704/625-9396

MINUTES OF THE RECESSED MEETING OF THE LAKE LURE TOWN COUNCIL HELD TUESDAY, JUNE 9, 1992 AT 1:00 P.M. AT THE LAKE LURE TOWN HALL

PRESENT: Mayor Priscilla Doyle

Commissioner Bill Bush

Commissioner Jack Donovan

Commissioner Alex Karr

Commissioner Max Lehner

Thomas M. Hord, Town Manager

J. Christopher Callahan, Town Attorney

ABSENT: N/A

The recessed meeting of the Town Council was convened at the Town Hall at 9:00 a.m. on Tuesday, June 9, for the purpose of reviewing the 1992-93 budget.

Council discussed the Fairfield Mountain's Property Owner's Association purchasing property and amenities at Fairfield. It was the consensus of the Council for the Town to pay \$1,500 to the Property Owner's Association for the purchase of the common property and amenities at Fairfield.

Council discussed Community Center rental for the 1992-93 budget year. It was the consensus of the Council to charge a fee of \$50 per day for Community Center rental.

Mr. Hord presented Council with capital budget work-sheets. Council discussed each department.

PAGE 2 - MINUTES OF THE JUNE 9, 1992 RECESSED TOWN MEETING

Council discussed recreational facilities in Lake Lure. It was the consensus of the Council to do whatever possible to make the water slide at the beach as safe as possible for this year, and after this year the slide will be removed. Council discussed the diving board platform at the beach and decided that it shall also be removed. Council discussed the safety of the Jon Boats at the Marina and decided to discontinue the rental of Jon Boats at the Marina after this season.

Council discussed the removal and replacement of the gas tanks at the Marina, Golf Course, and Town Hall. It was the consensus of the Council to put aside monies each year for the purpose of removing and replacing the gas tanks at these designated areas.

Council discussed travel allowances for Tom Hord, F. E. Isenhour, and Paul Wilson. It was the consensus of the Council that these officials keep a record of their miles traveled for Town business and that they will be paid the \$100 per month plus whatever amount in excess of the \$100 amount.

With no further items of discussion, Commissioner Bush moved, seconded by Commissioner Lehner, to recess to Tuesday, June 16, 1992 at 9:00 a.m. at the Lake Lure Town Hall. The vote of approval was unanimous.

ATTEST:

Anita H. Taylor, Town Clerk

Mayor Priscilla Doyle